Commission in session pursuant to adjournment at the Courthouse in Bowling Green, County of Pike, State of Missouri.
Bill Allen, Presiding Commissioner, Present
Tom Wallace, Eastern Commissioner, Present
Brock Bailey, Western Commissioner, Present

Bill Allen called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM and moved to accept the agenda as presented and pay bills. Tom seconded. Vote 3-0.

Tom reported on County Road 251 project and asphalt should begin on 07/14/2025 once Ameren relocates one pole.

Bill reported that the Louisiana sidewalk project and guard rail installation is complete. The Commission will request that Road and Bridge install reflective tape on the ends of the rails.

Bill contacted Carolyn Wisecarver, Pike County Development Authority, to contact Hutchison Engineering, in order to advertise for bids for the next sidewalk project in Louisiana.

Laura Stumbaugh, Pike County Clerk, reported that Auditors will be using Commission room to conduct the Audit starting next week 07/14/2025.

Tom contacted Courthouse IT services to do a repair on a commission computer.

Bill emailed Amy Andrews with CKPC Railroad regarding the agreement for the Bowling Green Pedestrian Bridge.

Daniel Poplin met with the Commission about a water issue in the Lazy Acres Subdivision.

Remonumentation was discussed and turned over to the Surveyor.

The Commission received the plan for the future Ameren gas pipeline for the Southern portion of the line.

There being no other business before the County Commission, the meeting adjourned until July 10, 2025 at 9:00 AM.

Laura Stumbaugh County Clerk

Bill Allea, Presiding Commissioner

Tom Wallace, Eastern Commissioner

Brock Bailey, Western Commissioner